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ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON INTERDISCIPLINARY,  
COMMUNITY-BASED LINKAGES (ACICBL) 

Speaker Bios (HRSA Staff & Guest Speakers in Order of Agenda) 
 

James Lloyd Michener, MD 
Professor of Community and Family Medicine 
Duke University 

Dr. Michener is Professor and past Chair of Community & Family Medicine at Duke.  He has served 
as Director of the Duke Center for Community Research; co-chair of the Community Engagement 
Steering Committee for the Clinical and Translational Science Awards of the NIH; and President of the 
Association for Prevention, Teaching and Research.  He has also been a member of the National 
Academies Institute of Medicine Committee on Integrating Primary Care and Public Health; the Board 
of Directors of the Association of Academic Medical Colleges; the NIH Council for Complementary 
and Alternative Medicine; and the National Academic Affiliations Advisory Council for the 
Department of Veterans Affairs.  He now leads the “Practical Playbook”, with the support of the 
deBeaumont Foundation, linking health care, public health and communities.  

Shannon DuVal 
Senior Vice President of Philanthropy 
CommonSpirit Health 

Shannon Duval was first introduced to the idea of philanthropy as a vocation while serving as a 
graduate assistant at the Indiana University Foundation. In addition to a master’s degree in higher 
education administration and philanthropic studies, Shannon gained a lifelong love for health care 
philanthropy during her time at Indiana University. 

Over 20 years later, Shannon serves as the Senior Vice President of Philanthropy for CommonSpirit 
Health, responsible for supporting philanthropic investments for CommonSpirit Health national 
initiatives.  Additionally, Shannon leads efforts to support the growth of philanthropy across 
CommonSpirit Health, the nation’s largest nonprofit health system, which operates in 21 states, in over 
700 care centers.  CommonSpirit Health is accessible to nearly one in every four United States 
residents.  Most recently, Shannon served as the President and Chief Development Officer for the 
Catholic Health Initiatives National Foundation. 

Shannon has also served as the president of the CHI Mercy Foundation in Des Moines, IA for six 
years, as well as the President of the St. Luke’s Health Care Foundation (Unity Point Health System.)  
In addition, Shannon served as a regional major gifts officer for St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital 
(Memphis, TN.) Shannon spent six years as Director of Development for the University of Iowa 
Foundation, raising funds for the UI Carver College of Medicine and University of Iowa Hospitals and 
Clinics. 

Shannon currently serves on the board of regents for her alma mater, Luther College (Decorah, IA,) on 
the board of the Catholic Health Initiatives Colorado Foundation and the CHI Center for Research and 
Innovation.  Additionally, she is a dean of the faculty for the Association for Health Care Philanthropy 
Madison Institute.  Shannon has completed PhD coursework in higher education administration from 
the University of Iowa, and holds a master of juris prudence in health law from Drake University Law 
School. 
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Shannon and her husband, DeLane reside in Castle Rock, CO, with their sons Miller and Kiefer. 

Elizabeth Evans, PhD 
Program Director for Implementation 
CommonSpirit Health 

Elizabeth Miller Evans is the Program Director for implementation of Catholic Health Initiatives’ 
Total Health Roadmap, a comprehensive initiative to shift from episodic, volume-driven medical care 
delivery toward the development of competencies and collaborative strategies to address the 
environmental, social, behavioral and economic factors that drive total health.   

Elizabeth has 20+ years of experience in project and program development in the research, healthcare 
and public health settings, including the development and use of data to inform practice and 
innovation.  Her work and experience span a broad continuum of programs, from primary prevention 
and safety net clinics to focused clinical studies and the development of innovative programs in 
nursing services and community health outreach.  Elizabeth has collaborated with many different 
professionals in a variety of settings, including physicians, hospital administrators, foundation 
development officers, public health professionals, school administrators, social workers, nurses and 
patients.  Elizabeth has facilitated numerous planning sessions and advisory councils and has a 
successful record in raising funds through grants and contracts from private and federal resources. She 
also has experience in establishing nonprofit organizations and in leading healthy community 
development initiatives. 

Elizabeth holds a PhD in Human Oncology from the University of Wisconsin, Madison, and completed 
her postdoctoral studies at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology and the Harvard School of Public 
Health.  She is published in the biomedical and public health fields.  

Elizabeth is a member of the American Public Health Association, the Colorado Public Health 
Association, the American Evaluation Association, Academy Health, and the Association for 
Community Health Improvement. 

Ellen Harper, DNP, RN-BC, MBA, FAAN 
Clinical Assistant Professor 
University of Kansas School of Nursing 
The University of Kansas Medical Center 

Dr. Ellen Harper has made significant contributions in the field of biomedical informatics. Her keen 
interest in Health IT and secondary use of data has produced innovative technologies, patents, and 
methodologies designed to answer questions about clinical and operational safety and quality. As an 
advocate to achieve, the Quadruple Aim (better care, better health, lower costs, and improving 
caregivers’ experience) Dr. Harper is dedicated to rigorous foundational and applied research, effective 
translation of research to practice, and development with adoption of interoperability standards.  

Currently, Dr. Harper has a faculty appointment at the University Of Kansas School Of Nursing within 
the Center for Health Informatics. Her research includes big data science practices, workforce and 
evidence based practice. Prior to joining University of Kansas (2017), she served as the VP, Chief 
Nursing Officer at Cerner Corporation in Kansas City. During her time in industry she focused on 
clinicians’ accessibility to patient information across the care continuum, implementation science, and 
ensuring that technology enhances the end-user experience.  
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An accomplished writer with multiple peer reviewed published articles and book chapters she has 
lectured extensively in the United States and around the world. 

Dr. Harper is a registered nurse and board certified in informatics, holds a doctorate in nursing practice 
executive leadership and a master’s in business. Dr. Harper is active in numerous HIT related 
organizations, and is a fellow in the American Academy of Nurses.   

Jacqueline Rodrigue, MSW 
CAPT, United States Public Health Service 
Director of the Division of Health Careers and Financial Support 
Bureau of Health Workforce, Health Resources and Services Administration 

CAPT Rodrigue has more than 29 years of experience in workforce diversity, cultural competency, 
quality improvement, and behavioral health.  In 2016, CAPT Rodrigue joined the Division of Health 
Careers and Financial Support in the Bureau of Health Workforce as the Deputy Director and was 
promoted to Director in December 2016.  In this capacity, she provides advice to the Associate 
Administrator of the Bureau of Health Workforce on developments in health professions and 
opportunities to leverage HHS/HRSA strategic priorities and the broader health workforce agenda 
nationally.  CAPT Rodrigue provides strategic direction and management oversight to 13-workforce 
diversity programs with a budget of $216M and a $1.1B Revolving Loan Programs.  Prior to joining 
the Bureau of Health Workforce, CAPT Rodrigue was the Lead with the Office of Quality 
Improvement in the Bureau of Primary Health Care.  In this capacity, she managed the National 
Training and Technical Assistance Cooperative Agreements, National Advisory Council on Migrant 
Health, and other special initiatives.  Prior to that CAPT Rodrigue was the Deputy Director for the 
Office of Minority Health at HHS.  She provided guidance and leadership on the White House 
Initiatives on Minority-Serving Institutions, the enhanced National Standards for Culturally and 
Linguistically Appropriate Services in Health and Health Care, the National Partnership for Action 
(NPA) to End Health Disparities, and co-chaired the Federal Interagency Health Equity Team.  Since 
1997, CAPT Rodrigue has served in various leadership roles within the Department of Health and 
Human Services. 

Lorener Brayboy, MSW, LICSW 
LCDR, United States Public Health Service 
Public Health Analyst, Health Careers Pipeline Branch 
Division of Health Careers and Financial Support 
Bureau of Health Workforce, Health Resources and Services Administration 

LCDR Lorener Brayboy is a Commissioned Officer in the U.S. Public Health Service and currently 
serves as a Public Health Analyst/Project Officer for the Area Health Education Center Program 
(AHEC), within the Division of Health Careers and Financial Support.   

Prior to joining the Health Resources and Services Administration, LCDR Brayboy served as a Mental 
Health Coordinator for the Eastern Region within the Behavioral Health Unit of ICE Health Service 
Corps in Washington, D.C.  This involved providing case management services, securing higher level 
of care for acute/chronic ICE patients, monitoring ICE detainees with mental health diagnosis, and 
providing technical assistance to the mental health providers and field medical coordinators.  She also 
worked as a licensed clinical social worker at the T. Don Hutto Residential Center (TDHRC) located in 
Taylor, TX from 2008-2014.  During her time at TDHRC LCDR Brayboy was responsible for 
conducting mental health evaluations of the residential population, creating psyho-educational groups 
for adolescents and women, and providing training on mental health issues to the correctional staff. 
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LCDR Brayboy earned her bachelor’s degree in Business Administration from the University of North 
Carolina at Pembroke and a master’s degree in Social Work from Virginia Commonwealth University.  
She recently completed coursework towards a DHSc from Nova Southeastern University December 
2018. 

Aleisha A. Langhorne 
Public Health Analyst, Health Centers Pipeline Branch 
Division of Health Careers and Financial Support 

Aleisha A. Langhorne currently serves as a Public Health Analyst in the Health Careers Pipeline 
Branch in the Division of Health Careers and Financial Support within the Bureau of Health 
Workforce within the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA), U.S. Department of 
Health and Human Services (HHS) 

Ms. Langhorne began her career at HHS in the Biomedical Research Training Program for 
Underrepresented Minorities sponsored by the National Heart, Lung and Blood Institute at the National 
Institutes of Health in Bethesda, MD in 2002.  As a 2007 graduate of the HHS Emerging Leaders 
Program, she has a multitude of experiences and expertise in cross-cutting, innovative initiatives that 
affect the health and wellbeing of the American people.  Prior to transferring to HRSA in 2014, she 
served as a Health Scientist and Public Health Advisor in the Office of Women’s Health within Office 
of the Assistant Secretary for Health in Washington, D. C. and at the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention in Atlanta, GA.   

Ms. Langhorne is a graduate of the University of Michigan in Ann Arbor, Michigan and holds dual 
masters’ degree in Public Health, General Epidemiology and Health Services Administration (MPH, 
MHSA).   In addition to those degrees, she holds a Masters of Divinity (MDiv) from Wesley 
Theological Seminary in Washington, DC and a B.S. in Chemistry from Norfolk State University in 
Norfolk. VA. 
In order to continue learning and expand her areas of competency, Ms. Langhorne recently completed 
a detail as the Special Assistant and Advisor to the Director of the Division of Nursing and Public 
Health at HRSA and graduated from the President’s Management Council Interagency Rotation 
Program. During the Interagency Rotation Program, Ms. Langhorne worked as the Special Assistant to 
the Director of the Office of Diversity and Inclusion at the U.S. Office of Personnel Management.  

Patsy Cunningham, MA, NCC, LCPC 
Chief, Behavioral and Public Health Branch 
Division of Nursing and Public Health 
Bureau of Health Workforce, Health Resources and Services Administration 

Patsy Cunningham is the Chief, Behavioral and Public Health (BPH) Branch with the Health 
Resources Services Administration (HRSA) Division of Nursing and Public Health.  She received a 
Bachelor of Science in psychology and a Master of Arts in mental health counseling from Bowie State 
University.  She is a licensed clinical professional counselor and a national certified counselor.  In her 
more than 11 years of experience in the behavioral health field, she has provided clinical behavioral 
health services to dually diagnosed children and adults experiencing trauma and navigating through an 
array of social support systems.  She has also conducted program evaluation and provided clinical 
training to both substance use and mental health providers on topics such as treatment planning, trauma 
informed care, integrated care, and clinical compliance. 
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Kennita R. Carter, MD 
Senior Advisor in the Division of Medicine and Dentistry 
Bureau of Health Workforce, Health Resources and Services Administration 

Dr. Kennita Carter is a senior advisor in the Division of Medicine and Dentistry, Bureau of Health 
Workforce, at the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA).  She serves as the 
Designated Federal Official for two Federal Advisory Committees:  the Advisory Committee on 
Training in Primary Care Medicine and Dentistry and the Council on Graduate Medical Education. 
Prior to joining HRSA, she served as the inaugural acting director of the Integrative Health 
Coordinating Center in the Office of Patient Centered Care and Cultural Transformation, Department 
of Veterans Affairs (VA).  Also at the VA, Dr. Carter served as co-chair of the Veterans Health 
Administration National Cultural Competence Committee and as a member of the VA National MOVE 
Weight Management Curriculum Development Committee.  Dr. Carter started her career in academic 
medicine at the University of Maryland, where she continues to hold an academic appointment in the 
School of Medicine.  Dr. Carter received her Bachelor of Science degree in psychobiology from the 
University of California, Los Angeles.  She completed medical school and an internal medicine 
residency at the University of Maryland, School of Medicine, and a fellowship in geriatric medicine at 
Union Memorial Hospital in Baltimore, Maryland.  Dr. Carter is a board certified internist and 
fellowship-trained geriatrician, and she remains active in training fellows in geriatrics as a Work 
without Compensation physician at the Baltimore VA Medical Center.   
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